
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I’m sure we all benefited from the Bank Holiday this week linked to The Queen’s funeral. Thank you to the pupils 
involved in the book of condolences and hopefully you had the opportunity to add your comment should you have 
chosen to do so. This week, Miss Jones, who leads on History, held a whole-school assembly providing more of the 
historical context around the succession of Charles III. She also outlined some linked activities that pupils will be 
engaged with this week in school.  

We always start the year with a full governing board meeting in which we confirm all the various governor posts. 
We do this year have a new Chair of Governors (Ben Riley). Matthew Lenton remains as Vice Chair. I would like to 
say a big thank you to Laura Hadley who had held the post of Chair of Governors for all her hard work and 

commitment. She does remain on our Governing Board but has relinquished her position as Chair due to her own work commitments. 
We do have a really active and engaged Governing Board but there are some vacancies that I will be working towards filling; one of 
these is a parent governor and the advert for that will be coming out separately. I do know that when we did the new Reception 
intake meeting that a number of parents expressed an interest in getting involved in school governance.  

Mrs Whyle, one of our HLTA’s on our Governing Board, has stepped down due to personal reasons after seven years of commitment.   

It was great to see a number of parents sign up and engage for our Parent Support Package meetings. Already, the group are gelling 
really well, sharing their individual experiences and supporting each other with ideas and strategies. Lisa Nicholls, who is leading the 
course, has been very complimentary of how open all of the parents have been and how well they have supported each other. 

Mrs Alam has been busy organising the Harvest Festival for Monday 3rd October. On this day, we will have a whole school Harvest 
assembly to discuss the important of this event. We will also be collecting sealed food to donate to The Black Country Foodbank. The 
Foodbank helps vulnerable individuals and families in crisis through the provision of 3 days worth of emergency food supplies, which have a massive impact on those 
who need them. The organisation is dependent upon donations, especially during uncertain times. Please send any donations of sealed, in date tins or packets of food 
into school with your child on the above date. We will then ensure these are stored safely ready for collection from a member of staff from the Foodbank.  
 
To support the Foodbank further we are also having a mufti day, where the theme is to wear anything green. This is optional, as we are aware of the difficulties the cost 
of living is causing to many of our families. Also, you have the choice to make any donations towards the mufti day on ParentPay and we will then send these on to the 
Foodbank- again this is optional. Finally, on Monday 3rd October after school, we will also be hosting a ‘Guess the number of conkers in the jar’ competition. There will 
be two stalls operating. One will be located outside the Reception area for KS2 parents and the other will be outside the Year 1&2 paddock gate for Early Years and KS1 
parents.  
 
Mrs Bayley has been busy working with the ECO committee planting marrows, squash, apples and many more things. This year we are having 2 ‘Guess the number of 
conkers in the jar’ competitions with 6 prizes up for grabs. 
 
The closest/correct guesses of the competition will win: 
 
1st Prize a hamper of produce with a mix of Temple Meadow grown and other exotic fruits from around the world (2x) 
2nd Closest guess- 2nd Prize Playdough set (2x) 
3rd Closest guess- 3rd Prize Harvest themed activity book and colours (2x) 
 
Each competition entry costs 20p and you can re-enter up to 5 times. The staff will note down your child’s name and class to ensure the winner gets their prize safely. 
The winners will be announced in Star Assembly. The money raised will go back to the ECO committee to continue their work across school. The money collected will be 
cash and coins and you will need to add donations directly into the money box. Thank you for all your support. 
 
Pupil Parliament—Following on from my letter regarding our new Pupil Parliament, I am really looking forward to announcing our new MPs following the secret ballot 
within each class. I already have a number of projects and tasks for the new Pupil Parliament to get their teeth into.  
 
Reception 2023 Places—Last week, our Nursery parents will have received information on how to apply for a Reception 2023 place. If you have any queries regarding 
this, please contact the School Office. 

Water Bottles—It has come to my attention that we are issuing water bottles to children on a more frequent basis. Please do ensure that your child arrives in school 
with their water bottle each day. Any children without a water bottle will be given a new one. This comes at a £1 charge and is allocated to parents’ ParentPay account.  

Whole-School Photograph Day—Due to unforeseen circumstances, our planned Photograph Day on Monday 26th September has been cancelled. We will communicate 
a new date to you when this has been rearranged.  

Lovely writing—Please see the beautiful work from some of our Year 2 and Year 4 pupils later on in this newsletter. 

Jewellery - Just a reminder that jewellery is not permitted in school except for stud earnings and watches. Children should not wear jewellery to school for obvious 
safety reasons and no jewellery can be worn for any session of P.E. (pierced earrings need to be removed by the child prior to any PE activity). 
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Best regards, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 



 

Learning 4 Life—Protective Behaviours 

One of our Learning 4 Life units this half term is Protective Behaviours, which we teach every year and is well-embedded into our 
curriculum. This unit of work focuses on children being safe; knowing how to deal with unsafe issues and also having a strategy called 
‘Early Warnings’ that they use to support themselves.  

During Protective Behaviours sessions we explore children’s safe networks of people that they trust who can support them with being 
safe and with making positive choices. Protective Behaviours also has a strong focus on children knowing and valuing their body and 
developing a clear understanding of the correct names for all body parts. 

In line with the Science National Curriculum, staff in school will use the scientific terminology for all body parts, including genitalia 
(penis, vagina, anus, breasts). We encourage you to use the same terminology at home so that children become more familiar with it. 
This is a crucial part of our safeguarding culture at Temple Meadow as it ensures children can report injuries or concerns linked to their 
bodies clearly, with no ambiguity.  

Puberty books to support parents: 

Linked to our Learning 4 Life (L4L) curriculum, we would like to take this opportunity to remind you that we now have a range of books 
in school linked to puberty and periods. These books are available for you as parents and carers to borrow should you need support 
explaining such changes to your children.   

  

Should you wish to borrow one of these books, please make a request via email to tm.admin@meadow.sandwell.sch.uk; this will be 
passed on to your child’s class teacher. A book will then be loaned using our library system, recorded against your child’s junior 
librarian account and sent home discretely in an envelope to you at handover.   

Please do familiarise yourself with the book and its contents before sharing with your child. The books are intended to support your 
own knowledge and guide any discussion with your child.  

If you do require any further support regarding puberty and supporting your child with this, please do not hesitate to contact Miss 
Dale, who leads on this area of the curriculum. 

Learning 4 Life 
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